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I offer support for passage of H. 618 because it is consistent with Vermont statutes and 
policy regarding the treatment of juvenile offenders.  Specifically, Vermont promotes 
policies that emphasize family centered social services, and restorative approaches to 
offenders. 

Current practice places determination of whether youthful offenders will be subject to 
adult criminal proceedings or Family Court juvenile proceedings in the hands of the 
State’s Attorneys.  This practice runs the risks that ongoing efforts to treat youthful 
offenders will be interrupted, and that participation of family members in determination 
of the future of the offender will be minimal.  These risks should be reduced so that 
ongoing education and treatment programs can continue and perhaps be strengthened.  
Continued participation of family and community in supporting offenders is consistent 
with current evaluations of juvenile justice outcomes. 

16 and 17 year olds are not adults neurologically or cognitively.  They are in a period 
when development can be rapid.  It is important that adolescent offenders be in 
programs that will focus on supporting appropriate development and marshaling every 
resource available to promote that.  Family involvement and community participation 
raise the possibility of success.  Adolescents are particularly open to change, and it is 
essential they have opportunities to participate in treatment and educational programs 
that will help them recover from experiences in their pasts, develop skills that will 
improve their futures, and avoid getting trapped in the pipelines into prison. 

As I understand the differences between Criminal and Family Court, keeping 16 and 17 
year olds in Family Division, with the potential to retain supervision until 21, makes it 
much more likely offenders will have access to appropriate services and less likely they 
will be exposed to premature introduction into adulthood as criminals. 

Vermont currently is in the middle of a long-term process of adopting and improving 
family centered, community and restorative justice approaches to child and family 
services.  These approaches hold significant promise to improve the outcomes for 
Vermont families and children, including juvenile offenders.  The proposed change in 
the law will encourage continued attention to these efforts. 
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